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TUSCALOOSA COUNTY COMMISSION 

MEETING 

MARCH 10, 2023 

 
 

TUSCALOOSA COUNTY   § 

STATE OF ALABAMA    § 

  
 This being the date and hour to which the Tuscaloosa County 

Commission adjourned; the County Commission met pursuant to such 

adjournment with Probate Judge Rob Robertson presiding as Chairman.  

The following members were present:  

 

Stan Acker  
Jerry Tingle 
Mark C. Nelson  

 Reginald Murray 
 
 

Commissioner Reginald Murray’s motion to approve change orders 

on the Sheriff’s Office 35th St Building Project was seconded by 

Commissioner Jerry Tingle.  After discussion, Commissioner Mark C. 

Nelson offered an amendment to authorize the Chairman to approve 

change orders not exceeding 10% per individual contract or 10% of the 

aggregate contracted amounts, and to require that the Finance 

Department be notified promptly of any change order approved. 

Commissioner Reginald Murray accepted the amendment, which was 

seconded by Commissioner Jerry Tingle. The motion as amended passed 

unanimously. 

 

Commissioner Reginald Murray moved, seconded by Commissioner 

Stan Acker, the County Commission voted unanimously to approve an 

amendment to the rules of procedure for the Tuscaloosa County 

Commission to require a First Read Review on the Agenda for all 

public fund expenditures exceeding $250,000.00. 

        Exhibit 3-1, Page 
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Commissioner Reginald Murray moved, seconded by Commissioner 

Jerry Tingle, the County Commission voted unanimously to authorize 

construction of the Fosters Farmer’s Market building in the amount of 

$42,147.00, for the building, plumbing and electrical work. 

        Exhibit 3-2, Pages 

 

Commissioner Jerry Tingle moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark 

C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to proceed with 

researching details to complete the Courthouse renovations. 

 

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Jerry 

Tingle, the County Commission voted unanimously to depart from the 

order of business set forth in the official agenda to consider a 

drainage project at the Metro Animal Shelter. 

 

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark C. 

Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to authorize Public 

Works to fix the drainage issue at the Metro Animal Shelter’s dog 

yard in the rear of the building in an amount up to $8,000.00 split 

evenly between all four (4) district’s community development funds. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Tuscaloosa 

County Commission, the meeting adjourned to Wednesday, March 22, 

2023. 

 

__________________________________ 
     Rob Robertson 
     Judge of Probate  

Chairman Tuscaloosa County Commission 
 
      

__________________________________ 
     Stan Acker 
     Commissioner – District I 
     
      

___________________________________ 
     Jerry Tingle 
     Commissioner – District II 
 
 
     _ _________________________________ 

      Mark C. Nelson 
     Commissioner – District III 
 

    
 __________________________________ 

     Reginald Murray 
     Commissioner – District IV 


